
 

 

 

 

 

 

R E S O L UT I O N   N o .   

OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF THE COUNTY OF NEVADA 
 

RESOLUTION TO APPROVE COUNTY PROJECT NO. 225035 
WITH MARK THOMAS & COMPANY, INC. FOR ENGINEERING 
AND DESIGN SERVICES FOR THE GUARDRAIL SAFETY AUDIT 
PROJECT, IN THE AMOUNT OF $216,689.01 – DISTRICTS I, II, III 
AND IV 

  
WHEREAS, the County has been allocated $999,400 of Highway Safety Improvement 

Project (HSIP) funds for the Guardrail Safety Audit Project, with $285,000 of this for Preliminary 
Engineering; and 

 
WHEREAS, the two formal proposals received in response to a Request for Qualifications 

(RFQ) released September 19, 2019 were reviewed and evaluated based on the scoring 
methodology identified in the RFQ; and 

 
WHEREAS, Mark Thomas & Company, Inc., was selected as the highest-ranking firm and 

will provide these services for a maximum amount not to exceed $216,689.01; and  
 
WHEREAS, the contract will run from November 17, 2020 through November 30, 2021; 

and 
 
WHEREAS, budget is available in Road Engineering budget 1114-30104-702-

3000/521121 to encumber this contract. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Supervisors of Nevada County, 

that it approves the Personal Services Contract between the County of Nevada and Mark Thomas 
& Company, Inc., in the form attached hereto and authorizes the Chair of the Board of 
Supervisors to execute the Contract on behalf of the County of Nevada. 


